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The Department of Transportation supports SB 506, SD I, HD I as the proposed changes to
103D-309 allows the State or County to certify the utility's share ofa contract through a legal
agreement instead of requiring these funds to be provided upfront in order to certify the
availability of funds for a construction project.

In the past, disagreements between the State and utilities on the interpretation of I03D-309 have
resulted in utilities refusing to provide funds upfront, and the State being required to front the
utility's share of construction funds in order for a construction project to move forward. This
practice unnecessarily locked up State funds that could have otherwise been used for other
projects. The proposed changes to 103D-309 will allow utilities to make progress payments
instead of upfronting the funds, a transaction format that they would prefer, provided a
memorandum of agreement is reached with the State or County agency. This will allow the
utilities to also hold onto their funds until the actual utility work is physically started, which can
sometimes be one to two years after the original funds were required for certification. This
arrangement would be a much fairer relationship between the utilities and the State or Counties.




